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Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting
July 10 2017

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other
Councilpersons present were, Keith Johnson, David Gomes, and Darryl Kepley along
with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven
Schmitt, and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from
Pastor Mark Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for June 12" regular meeting were discussed. Motion was made
by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes.
Motion passed 4-0.

Marshal Report:

Marshal Craig noted a change to Indiana statue that requires workman’s comprehensive
coverage for all reserve officers. Clerk Travillian advised that the insurance agent had
already briefed him on the changes and was working on the coverage.

Marshal Craig requested ammo for the marshal’s department. There is a need for rifle
and pistol ammunition both for training and duty. Motion made by President Redden and
seconded by Councilman Johnson to purchase 1,000 training rifle and pistol, 500 rifle
duty and 100 pistol duty. Motion passed (4-0). The marshal can select where to purchase,
not to exceed $1,100 coming from Riverboat Fund.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the
checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without
objections.

2017-TR-018 Transfer of Funds: Second reading of ordinance to transfer $2,000 from
Motor Vehicle Fund — Snow Removal transfer to General Fund Marshal’s Fuel, and to
Transfer $1,000 from Motor Vehicle Fund — Snow Removal to Motor Vehicle Fund —
Telephone Account. Motion was made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by
Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0. Third reading was completed. Motion made by
Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0.

Clerk Travillian suggested transferring funds from General Operating into Special
Projects Fund. The ordinance will be ready for next month’s meeting.

Committee Reports:

Special Projects:

Councilman Lemon was not present but had updated the council about the website being
updated and now the Greenville Municipal Utilities can take payments via credit cards on
the town site.
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Streets and Roads:
Councilman Kepley reported that the Parkland Heights project and the Right of Way
cleanup along Harrison Street has been completed.

Motion was made by Councilman Kepley and seconded by Councilman Johnson to
complete the drainage project on Clark Street — not to exceed $3,000. Motion passed 4-0.

Utility Business:
Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the
adjustments without comment.

Employee Chrystal Robb is now off on extended leave after giving birth to a baby son.

The new body bed for the Silverado is being prepared and will be black due to having
issues trying to match the grey tone of the original truck body. The council asked to have
the old body put toward the new truck being purchased.

New Truck:

Bids for the replacement truck from Ford — F150 $25,391.64, Toyota - $29,439.79 and
Chevy Colorado - $26,149 from John Jones. Motion was made to purchase the Chevrolet
Colorado by President Redden and seconded by Councilman Kepley. Motion passed 4-0.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt reported that there was repairs needed to the sewage pump that
had just been refurbished due to some type of rope that was taken into the intake and
caused damage. The solid waste will need to be pumped soon.

Other Business:

The resident on Pekin Road wanted an update on the drainage issues. The council is
waiting on the survey that was to be completed, noting that we cannot do work on private
property, it is the responsibility of the owner. The council will follow up with Floyd
County Road Department.

No further business coming before the Counéil, motion made by Councilman Johnson
and seconded by Councilman Kepley, passed 4-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on August 14" 2017.
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